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June 4, 2021 

CA 9-1-1 BRANCH NOTICE 2021-21 

Expiration: WHEN SUPERSEDED OR RESCINDED 

To: ALL PUBLIC SAFETY ANSWERING POINT MANAGERS AND COUNTY 
COORIDNATORS 

Subject: FISCAL YEAR END REIMBURSEMENT CLAIM SUBMISSIONS 

The California 9-1-1 Emergency Communications Branch (CA 9-1-1 Branch) would 

like to inform all Public Safety Answering Points (PSAP’s) the State Fiscal Year (FY) 

2020-2021 will end June 30, 2021. All FY 20/21 reimbursement claims must 

be submitted to the CA 9-1-1 Branch no later than September 30, 2021. 

Any reimbursement submissions received after September 30th will not be 

processed and will be returned to the PSAP. All unspent Annual Training 

Allotment balances cannot be applied to the next fiscal year.  

If you have any questions, please contact Neena Nand, Reimbursement Claims 

Coordinator at: (916) 894-5024 or at neena.nand@CalOES.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

PAUL TROXEL, ENP 

CA 9-1-1 Program Management, Division Chief 

California 9-1-1 Emergency Communications Branch 

cc: State 9-1-1 Advisory Board Members 

 California 9-1-1 Emergency Communications Branch Staff 




